It is good practice to sequence the order of teacher questions. This sequence should move the students’ thinking from the simple to the more complex. The degree of difficulty should be in direct proportion to the students’ cognitive levels and proceed at a steady increase. Sudden jumping from easy to difficult questions does not increase student understanding nor allow for demonstration of realistic levels of student ability. Teachers usually pause for a few seconds after asking a question. This pause provides an opportunity for students to consider and frame their response. Questions and answers fired off in rapid succession have little value in furthering thinking skills and are of limited use. A pause of one or two seconds is useful in simple questioning and longer pauses of three to six seconds are useful in more advanced forms of questioning. Effective questioning should involve the greatest number of students as is possible. Why is this? It is important that all students feel and are part of every learning process. Poor or unequal distribution of questions often fails to include all students due to teacher oversight or teacher preference for particular students. Teacher preference may be based on an inadequate knowledge of all students, or may be founded in teacher prejudice. It is often easier to ask those students who are always enthusiastic or keen to reply rather than try to coax an answer from a disinterested or shy student. While we know that teachers are human often preferring certain students over other students, this practice does not encourage positive learning experiences for all class members. Effective distribution involves the teacher in consciously directing questions in an even manner. This can be done by the teacher directing questions to boys and girls in a regular pattern or by seating direction. Rather than direct questions person by person, some minor ‘jumbling’ should be unobtrusively applied in the teacher’s directional pattern.
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